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Dear Parents/Caregivers,

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 2024 GOVERNING
COUNCILLORS AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS

It was great to see a number of new family members
staying on for the Annual General Meeting held at
7:30pm on February 21st. 

We have some of our 2023 Governing Councillors re-
elected for a further 2-year tenure which supports
continuity for our Council and on-going business. Some
existing Councillors will be serving their final year of
their 2-year tenure that started in 2023. We happily
welcome a number of new members who have elected
to join our Governing Council for the first time. Being a
Governing Councillor is a rewarding and valued role for
our whole school community.
OUR 2024 GOVERNING COUNCILLORS 

2024 Governing Council Members and Officer
Bearers: Sarah Magnusson, Staff Reps – Term 1 Katie
Colbert, Term 2 Amanda Allen, Term 3 Karen Wissell,
Term 4 Amanda Allen, Kelly Johnson, Allyson Williams,
Dan Golding, Kristy Chapman, Ali Thompson, Adam
Stone, Peta Kilpatrick, Sarah Shiel, Zoe Williams, Sarah
Sutherland, Sophie Smith and Naomi Heywood.

Governing Council has the following committees that
meet each term and if you are interested in joining any
of these committees you are most welcome. Please
contact me and I can provide further details as needed.

Chairperson: Kelly Johnson
Deputy Chairperson: Allyson Williams
Treasurer: Dan Golding
Secretary: Kristy Chapman

2024 Committees:
• Finance Advisory Committee meets on Tuesday
evenings in Weeks 3 and 7.
• Out of School Sports generally meets on Thursday
evenings at 6.45pm in Weeks 3 and 7.
• Fundraising Committee meets on a need’s basis.
• Grounds and Facilities Committee meets on Friday
mornings early in Weeks 3 and 7.
• Out of School Hours Care Committee meets on a
Mondays at 6:45pm in Weeks 3 and 7.
• Canteen Committee meets once per term, Friday at
12.30pm in Week 6

Role of the Governing Council
Governing councils work with the principal to help set
and monitor the direction of a site. They
• involve the local community
• develop and approve local policies
• set the broad direction and vision of the site
• monitor and review the site improvement plan 
• are the employing authority of some services, including
OSHC and canteen.

STUDENT LED CONFERENCES

Student led conferences of up to 15 minutes duration
will be held during Weeks 10 and 11 of this term. (Class
teachers will be sending out interview time slot request
forms soon.)
Student Led Conferences will be held after Easter from
Tuesday 2nd to Monday 8th April. 
Tuesday, April 2nd will be the common night in which
all staff will be available for appointments upon
requests. This is inclusive of our Specialist Teachers –
Helen Nicholas, Amy Ramminger and Brad Walters will
be available for appointments upon request on this
night.



FREE HOME INTERNET ACCESS
Students and families who have inadequate or no access to internet at
home are eligible to apply for a free internet connection to support
learning. 

There are 2 options available to eligible families:
• wireless internet access from the Department for Education through
the student home internet program
• NBN broadband internet access until December 2025 from the
Australian Government through the School Student Broadband
Initiative.

You might be eligible if you:
• have a school aged child
• don’t have reliable home internet access or have no active NBN
broadband connection.

Find out more about what options are available and how parents and
carers can apply by visiting the department’s website. 

Absences
The Front Office can be notified of any
student absences by phoning 8270 5055 or
sending a text to 
0428 910 895

MONDAY 11TH MARCH

ADELAIDE CUP DAY - PUBLIC HOLIDAY,

WEEK 7

THURSDAY 21ST MARCH 

HARMONY DAY

WEEK 8

FRIDAY 22ND MARCH

FLAPJACKS & FAMILIES

WEEK 8

THURSDAY 28TH MARCH

YR 5/6 AQUATICS , WEEK 9

FRIDAY 29TH MARCH

GOOD FRIDAY -  PUBLIC HOLIDAY

WEEK 9

MONDAY 1ST APRIL

EASTER MONDAY - PUBLIC HOLIDAY

WEEK 10

FRIDAY 5TH APRIL

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY  9.00AM

WEEK 10

FRIDAY 12TH APRIL

END TERM - LAST DAY SCHOOL EARLY

DISMISSAL  2.30PM, WEEK 11

SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE      
DATEDATEDATE

 MARCH/APRIL

Sarah Magnusson
Principal

Assemblies Term 1
We meet every fortnight Friday mornings in the Hall. Everyone welcome. 
The schedule is also available on Class Dojo. 
Week 6 -Host Rm 17; Sharing Rm16/Rm19
Week 8 -Theme Harmony Day Host SRC exec; Sharing Rm1
Week 10- Host Rm14 ;Sharing Rm9/Rm 18

BREAKFASTBREAKFAST
CLUBCLUB

  

  - Open every Wednesday & Friday mornings           
8.30am in courtyard.....

From the Principal continued....



 SCHOOL FEES

Materials and Service Charge
Tax Invoices for the 2024 Materials and
Services  Charge have been posted out .
The package includes an invoice, a
statement, an information letter plus an
agreement form for payment by
instalments. Payments by instalments
form is optional for those who prefer to
pay in smaller amounts. Please contact us
if you do not receive the package from
your child or if you’d like to speak to us
regarding payment plans/difficulties. 

Families who still have outstanding fees
for 2023 will soon receive soon a Final
Notice. The fees are legally recoverable
and will be forward to the Dept. for
Education Debt Recovery Unit. 

Please note:  A new school card
application must be submitted every year.

Those that have already applied for
School card, please be advised it may not
have been applied as yet.

School Card Online Facility
2024 School Card applications can be
submitted online using the link below or
paper copies are available from Front
Office. School Card information is
available at:
http://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education
-and-learning/financial-help-
scholarships-and-grants/school-card-
scheme .
Income eligibility limits for school card
approval can be found in the 2024
information letter/invoice or via the above
link. 

Chris Godden
Business Manager

Hub Playgroup now available.
Fridays Week 1 – Week 9 of each term at Aberfoyle Hub Pre-School,
Taylors Rd. 9 -10.30 am come and play with your child Cost $45 for
the term ($5 per session). 
Weekly sessions are run by Hub Teacher - Kate Videon with the
support from Hub Leadership Sarah Magnusson , Amanda Allen
and Hub Preschool Director, Catherine Holdcroft.

   GENERALGENERALGENERAL
REMINDERSREMINDERSREMINDERS

From the desk of the Deputy
Principal
Dear Parents/ Caregiver, 

NAPLAN 2024

In week 7 on Wednesday 13th March – Monday 25th March Year 3
and 7 students will be participating in the National Assessment
Program- Literacy and Numeracy testing.NAPLAN is one aspect of
student assessment, it does not replace ongoing assessment made
by teachers about student performance. 

Although students are not expected to study for NAPLAN, you can
support your child by reassuring them that NAPLAN is part of their
school program and reminding them to simply do their best. Some
explanation of NAPLAN is useful to help students understand and be
comfortable with the format of the tests; however, it is not necessary
for parents/ carers to do this as teachers will ensure students are
supported as needed. 

Adjustments are avaliable for students with a disability and for those
students who have diverse functional abilities and needs. I have met
with individual teachers to identify students who may require
adjustments, as to reflect the support they would normally receive
for in-class assessments. 

If for some reason you would not like your child to participate in
NAPLAN testing please complete a NAPLAN withdrawl form from
the Front Office. 

If you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate
to contact me via the Front Office. 

Regards, 

Amanda Allen
Deputy Principal

HUB PLAYGROUP



Autism Inclusion Teacher
To Parents/ Caregivers, 

In addition to my Performing Arts role, I am
pleased to introduce myself as the Autism
Inclusion Teacher here at the Aberfoyle Hub
Primary School. As part of a new nation-leading
effort, every public primary school in South
Australia is required to appoint an Autism
Inclusion Teacher. Continuing on from last year, I
am excited to be part of this pioneering
initiative in South Australian Schools, that aims
to enhance teacher understanding and
knowledge in supporting autistic children and
young people. 

I draw upon my extensive
background and expertise
in special education and
stay current with the latest
developments and best
practices through formal
and informal professional
learning during fortnightly
meetings, and active
collaboration within the
Autism Network. I will be in
the role ½ day per week
where I aim to upskill all
staff at the Hub by
assisting and supporting
them by providing them
with best practise ideas
and contemporary
evidence-based resources
to ensure best outcomes
for all our students with
autism.
As part of my commitment to the AIT role I will
be providing regular newsletter articles with
some useful information, strategies and tips for
supporting children with Autism to further
support and strengthen home-school
connections.
I look forward to working with staff, students and
families this year to help the Hub Primary School
provide a more inclusive environment for all our
students with autism. 

Sincerely
Helen Nicholas
Autism Inclusion Teacher 2024

ABERFOYLE HUB
PRIMARY SCHOOL

WE VALUE RELATIONSHIPS, RESPONSIBILITY,
RESILIENCE AND RESPECT

INTRODUCING OUR YR 6
LEADERS FOR 2024! 

Monday 26/02/24, the Yr 6 leader’s attended the GRIP Leadership
Conference held at the Adelaide Entertainment Centre. The
GRIP Leadership Conference is unique in that it concentrates
specifically on training student leaders for their role as school
leaders. The style, topics, and content of the conference all focus
on what the students can do right now. We look forward to our
Yr 6 leaders implementing their learning from the conference.
We wish all of our leaders the best of luck and have no doubt
they will strive to accomplish great things and lead with
enthusiasm and respect.

Brad Walters
Student Wellbeing Leader
Health & PE Teacher                                                                       
Aberfoyle Hub Primary School

The leadership team consists of:
• SRC Executive (Mary-Jane and Mahee)
• House Captain’s (Josh, Oskar, Anika and Maddie)
• PA Crew (Harry and Jensen)

SRCSRC
NEWSNEWS

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2Fu5pkifzY5P&data=05%7C01%7CJacqui.Mastrogiacomo872%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C73e54af27627430d593808dbd36e8bf0%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638336243965233040%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=w%2FNm6y4wU4iCXgaEK78lkkWMwG4MAoqABU2KpwHYxoQ%3D&reserved=0


RELATIONSHIPS
RESPONSIBILITY
RESILIENCE
RESPECT

Why Reading Matters
 
Parents/caregivers of Early Years students may notice that
words and passages for decoding practice are now sent home
for initial reading homework instead of readers. Readers will
be sent home with students to read once they have mastered
decoding the phonics code. However, regular reading to your
child is still strongly encouraged as this exposes them to
vocabulary and can foster a love of reading. 
Reading matters!
If a student starts reading for 20 minutes per night in
Reception, by the end of Year 6 Student A will have read for
the equivalent of 60 school days, Student B will have read for
12 school days and Student C for just 3 school days. To
motivate nightly reading for 20 minutes, all students at
Aberfoyle Hub Primary School are expected to participate in,
and complete, the Premier’s Reading Challenge.

Kate Zampogna
Classroom Teacher / Curriculum Coordinator / Reading Coach

Is your child taking up the
Challenge in 2024??

If so, please ensure they fill in their
student record sheet as they read
their books, get them signed off as
they go and please make sure they
hand it in to their teacher or into the
library by Friday 6th September. 

As there is a whole school focus on
Reading at the Hub, we are
encouraging all of our students to
participate in the challenge.

Students that complete the
challenge will receive a medal or
certificate and get to choose a
character to add to the PRC display in
the library.
Enjoy the challenge!

Happy Reading!!
Julie Campbell
Resource Centre

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2Fu5pkifzY5P&data=05%7C01%7CJacqui.Mastrogiacomo872%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C73e54af27627430d593808dbd36e8bf0%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638336243965233040%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=w%2FNm6y4wU4iCXgaEK78lkkWMwG4MAoqABU2KpwHYxoQ%3D&reserved=0


RELATIONSHIPS 
RESPONSIBILITY
RESILIENCE
RESPECT NEWS

OSHC

From Sam Tuff the OSHC Director

NOTE ;Bookingforms will beavailable fromFriday 8th March

Please note: The Early Bird Booking Fee ($5 off per child\per day) will be applied to the
family’s bookings that are received on time via booking forms only. This will be Friday the
22nd of March (week 8) this term.
Any queries please phone ABERFOYLE HUB OSHC on Ph; 8370 4500 or Mob; 0401 121 644



Connect with the classroom on 

class dojo

Aberfoyle Hub Primary School
29 JEANETTE CRESCENT, ABERFOYLE PARK SA 5159

www.ahs@schools.sa.edu.au
dl.0536.info@schools.sa.edu.au

Follow us on Facebook 
facebook.com/AberfoyleHubR7school


